


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday, 23rd January 2019 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr D Moore, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs S Planton, Cllr P Butters, Cllr P Farmer, Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr K Beardmore.
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
 
01.19. Welcome and Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed members to the Parish Council meeting. There being no members of the public present moved onto the next items of business.

02.19. Apologies for absence: 

Nicola Fisher Shropshire Council (due to leave the Council at the end of March 2019). The Chairman put on record the Parish Councils formal thanks for all that Nicola (Nick) has done for Stoke upon Tern, a resource that will be missed. Members have not heard from RAF Shawbury in terms of a replacement Liaison Officer and agreed to make contact at a senior level at the base to enquire why.

03.19. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest: None raised. 
04.19. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 12th December 2018:
Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr Mrs S Bartram seconded and the minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
05.19. Matters arising from the minutes:
1. Post repairs/replacement at the Glebe field: completed
3. Riverside Drive leaflet: completed, Cllr P Waters to deliver.
4. Ivy infestation Langley Dale bus shelter and light pole: Cllr K Newby has treated. 
5. Langley Dale Parishioners: Cllr R Wright to follow up on a potential meeting. 
06.19. Ollerton Pound.
Cllr K Newby agreed to make direct contact with Dr Andy Wigley the Natural & Historic Environmental Manager at Shropshire Council to raise concerns about the pound.
07.19. Old Tip at Wistanswick. 
A search is underway in terms of land charges from the site.
08.19. Newsletter 
Cllr Mrs S Bartram thanked those members who have been delivering the newsletter and asked if any problems do arise in terms of delivery that contact is made as a matter of urgency. A R Richards have agreed to place an advert within the newsletter
09.19. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

After some detailed discussion on the merits of the site brief for Tern Hill Cllr R Wright proposed and Cllr Mrs S Bartram seconded that an alternative master plan is developed prior to some specialist consultation to be commissioned during May 2019. Members agreed this course of action unanimously. Cllr Mrs S Planton volunteered her skill sets as a master planner to help bring forward a new brief working with the Clerk and Hannah Barter from UVNS who the Parish Council agreed to commission and who had helped the Parish Council with the Neighbourhood Plan process.  Members further agreed to approach Sutton upon Tern Parish Council to share the brief and the costs.
10.19. Neighbourhood Plan update.

Feedback from Shropshire Council is still awaited.
11.19. Cemetery developments.

The tree surgery work on the site has been completed and the main entrance/path contract is due to start on site the week commencing the 11/2/19. Cllr P Waters and Cllr K Newby agreed to cut back the rear hedge to a manageable size later is the year and any grant applications for hedge tree whips would be submitted if the opportunity presents it’s self by the Parish Council to under plant the hedge on the right of the site adjoining the Churches site. The notice board, seating area, compost area and bin area locations would be reviewed during the year.
In terms of the day to day management of the site the Clerk has successfully completed the half day Cemetery Management training with SALC. During the new financial year 19/20 a series of policy documents would therefore be brought forward building to the commissioning of the site for body burials and cremated remains. One such document would look at the fees structure for example. In order to start to compile the documentation required Cllr K Newby agreed to provide a copy of the site plan of potential plot locations.
12.19. Highway Matters:
1. A41: Cllr R Wright presented a report from the recent site visit to Woore PC to see traffic counting equipment in operation. Members authorised the purchase of one mobile kit (M/VAS) for use across the Parish once the pole extensions have been resolved with Shropshire Council and for further discussions with Sutton upon Tern Parish PC about traffic counts on the A41. Concerns were also raised about the state of signage on the A41 in that it they are difficult to see and require cleaning and repainting in a variety of locations. These concerns to be directly raised with Shropshire Council
2. HGV deliveries to Ollerton Storage: Cllr R Wright agreed to follow these concerns directly with the business.
13.19. Financial Matters: 
1. Budget/Precept 19/20: Members agreed the tabled draft budget and that the precept for 19/20 be increased by £2,000 to £18,000.
2. Bank reconciliation: Members agreed the tabled bank reconciliation.
3. Local CIL Expressions Of Interest (EOI): Members agreed that two applications be submitted to Shropshire Council with a project value of 25k each with partners Dutton Residents Association for an improved play area and the Maurice Chandler Sports and Leisure Centre for external improvements. That each of the social partners contribute match funding to the value of 1k each and the Parish Council contributions 2k each from the Neighbourhood Fund. If the EOI for the projects are unsuccessful that Shropshire Council be requested to allocate any remaining Local CIL from the Parish area for Health, Education and Highway Infrastructure development at the Strategic Development Site in Tern Hill. 
4. Payments: The payments for approval were tabled and members agreed the amounts for payment set out below.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100595
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£ 48.77

	100596
	KG Landscaping (Glebefield mowing)
	£192.00

	100597
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street light maintenance)
	£267.30

	100598
	D Nagington (tree surgery cemetery) 
	£ 900.00

	100599
	SALC (training)
	£ 27.00

	100600
	David Moore (Glebe field material for repairs)
	£ 54.88


14.19. Planning Applications:  
1. 19/00265/FUL: Petsey Farm, Hodnet - No Objections.
2.  19/00002/TPO: Eaton Lodge, Eaton upon Tern - No Objections.
3.  19/00004/OHL: Land Adjacent to Tern Meadows, Stoke on Tern - No Objections.
4.  18/05503/LBC: St Peters Church, Stoke on Tern - No Objections
15.19. Correspondence: 
Successful Lottery Project – Members received an update on the recently successful lottery project application for £10,000 to be use to help develop the Community Champion scheme across the rural settlements within the Parish. Included within the programme is support for the newsletter, community events, tools and materials. The programme will be managed, monitored and evaluated by the Clerk.
16.19. Future Agenda items.
Members agreed to email the Clerk the Monday of the week before the next meeting with any items for the agenda.
17.19. The Parish Council resolves that in pursuant of the Public Bodies (Admission to meetings Act 1960, as amended by S.100 LGA 1972) that the press and public are asked to leave the meeting in view of the confidential nature of the remaining items of business to be transacted, which include discussions on employment matters. SALC – National Salary Scales (2019 – 2020)

After receiving a report on the restructuring of the National Salary Scales for Clerks, members agreed to update the Clerks contract to reflect increased responsibility in terms of both the scale and hours for the management of the Cemetery. The decision to be reviewed in light of any potential changes by the Parish Council in six months time. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.25pm 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 13th March 2019 at 7.30pm 
Signed:

Chairman 
13th March 2019
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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